LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, JANUARY 06, 2020
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier  were in attendance.   The BOS I Meeting began at 7:52 PM in the Municipal Building immediately following the BOS I Organization Meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None
BOS II MINUTES FROM DECEMBER 19, 2019 END-OF-YEAR MEETING:  
Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from December 19, 2019 as written.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT - December, 2019:  The Supervisors reviewed the December Treasurer's Report as submitted by Treasurer Alison Emmons and found it to be in order.  Richard Brown asked if the Medina, Glenn Willows and Arbor Glenn invoices had been paid and Mrs. Emmons answered that they had. Richard Brown made a MOTION to pay an extra payment of $50,000 on each of the Open Space loans.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
PROFIT & LOSS BUDGET vs. ACTUAL:  This item was tabled and Mrs. Emmons will email copies to the BOS.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION: There was a question regarding the survey recently conducted at the Barnsgate Nature Preserve and the Open Space at Londonderry Meadows.  Richard Brown said he had accompanied the surveyors and noted stakes had been installed at the Barnsgate Preserve entrance and corner markers at Londonderry Meadows.   Further Richard Brown is researching the feasibility and cost of creating a path in the Open Space of Londonderry Meadows.  
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – DECEMBER, 2019:   Lou Simone read from Bill Beers’ December report as follows:  Six (6) Building Permits were issued; No Building Permits are pending; One (1) demolition permit was issued and three (3) exempt Stormwater Permit were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $3,311.00.  Ten (10) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included Three (3) re-sale/rental U&O permits, Seven (7) regular U&O Permits, and seven (7) various construction inspections were conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers is still awaiting the contractor visit for Fernwood Bridge and preparation of a cost estimate for repairs.
B. ROADMASTER:   Geoff Burkhart is working on snow plowing personnel issues, road signs and has had a block heater installed on the tractor.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in December.  Rich Henryson will be away during January and February.  Steven Brumfield and Spence Andress will discuss the need for a PC Meeting in January.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in December  and the January meeting may be cancelled.  Members will be notified.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet in December.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, January 28, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   The new website is up and running.  Secretary Hearne will supply Gene Wier with any suggestions for revisions.

ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION:  Lou Simone suggested the topics of Air B&B’s and Marijuana should be considered for new ordinances at the next Task Force Meeting.  It would be helpful to secure a copy of Pennsylvania’s marijuana regulations.  There has been some concern in the media regarding the odor in Amish greenhouses.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. .CROSSWALK NEAR LONDONDERRY MEADOWS:  Lou Simone noted he has talked to PennDOT (Mr. Centifani) regarding this issue.  Mr. Simone will send drawings to Mr. Centifani for his review and analysis.  Richard Brown clarified the location of the proposed crosswalk which will be across Rt. 796 to New Daleville.  
B. SPEED BUMPS ORDERED:  Lou Simone explained Geoff Burkhart will pick up the order this week.  He also suggested Mr. Burkhart should pick up eight (8) signs which should be enough.
C. HOUGHTON REGISTERED LETTER RETURNED:  The BOS discussed this issue and directed Bill Beers to hand deliver the returned letter and request a signature verifying receipt of the letter.  Alison Emmons supplied an updated invoice of additional charges on the Houghton account.  The BOS advised her to continue maintaining any additional charges on the account in preparation for promised payment in the spring.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT – PHASE V, ESCROW RELEASE #1:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Honeycroft – Phase V Escrow Release #1 as presented in the ARRO letter dated 12-16-2019.  This will reduce the Letter of Credit by $7,468.12 and the Letter of Credit balance will be $1,311,869.05.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. WIGGINS SUBDIVISION:   Rich Henryson noted the Township should request an extension of time to consider this plan.  He noted this one is different from the George Strawbridge one which COMBINED two lots where this one is subdividing one lot into two.  Richard Brown noted the Wiggins plan is to add a lot to a neighboring lot which contains an existing house and other outbuildings.  Rich Henryson explained that even though the current plan is to NOT construct any buildings, should the lot be sold in the future the new property owner should be aware of any perking issues.  Therefore Mr. Henryson’s recommendation was to wait for a waiver or compliance from ARRO.  Consequently the BOS determined there was a need for an offer of extension from Mr. Wiggins.  Spence Andress will secure the extension. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, January 15, 2020 at 5:30 PM. 
B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  TASK FORCE MEETING immediately following PC Meeting.  
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, January 27, 2020.
D. OFFICE CLOSED – AM ONLY – CCSIGA PROFESSIONAL MEETING:  January 28, 2020 at 8:30 AM – 12:00 PM.  
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, January 28, 2020 at 7:00 PM.

PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Richard Brown to adjourn the meeting at 8:18 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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